
Principal’s Message 

Quality Education in a Stimulating Environment  

Dear parents and carers 
 
It is that time of the year again when the newsletter takes a summer vacation. This will be the final edition of the  
e-West Side Story for 2017. 
 
Presentation Assemblies 
 
The celebrations of student success have been wonderful and continue until next Tuesday’s final assembly for  
Year 6.  
 
Classes 2018 
 
Teachers and classes will not be announced until the new school year begins in 2018. Upon return, student numbers 
will be confirmed and classes will be formed as soon as possible. 
 
Step Up 
 
Yesterday saw a new practice introduced at our school, called Step Up. Students right across the school were able to 
experience some new classrooms and content in preparation for the following academic year. They ‘stepped up’! We 
will be doing another ‘step up’ session next Monday for another opportunity for students to experience different class-
rooms again.  
 
Students have been told very clearly that the teachers they are having during ‘step up’ is no way indicative of 
who their teacher may be next year.  
 
Please reinforce this with your children. Students do not know who their teachers will be in 2018. It is part of the fun 
and expectation of coming back to school after holidays. I do, however, acknowledge that for some students this may 
be an anxious time. This is the reason behind the Step Up initiative. 
 
Student Reports…. 
 
….will be sent home on Thursday 14 December 2017. Should you be leaving early for holidays, your child’s report will 
be posted to you. 
 
Last Day of School 
 
A reminder that the last day of school for students is next Friday 15 December 2017.  
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Principal’s Report cont’d 
First Day of School 
 
The first day back at school in 2018 for students is Tuesday 30 January. Teachers will return one day earlier for all 
the preparation needed for the term on Monday 29 January 2018. First day for Kindergarten students will be Friday 
2 February 2018.  
 
Merry Christmas and Season’s Greetings to All 
 
It has been a busy year filled with challenges and highlights. Students have learned so much socially, emotionally 
and academically. Thankyou parents, families and friends for your wonderful support and generosity. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of all the staff at Engadine West PS to wish you all a Merry Christmas 
and a safe and happy holiday.  
 

 
 
 

Sue Roach 
Principal 

Thankyou Year 6 

We would like to thank the Year 6 class of 2017 
for their contribution in providing Engadine West 
PS with a new flag pole. This will allow us to fly 
both the Australian and Aboriginal flags proudly. 

Year 6 Celebrations 
The end of the year is very near, which is both exciting and a little sad. As this is such a busy time, here are a few 
reminders for your diary: 

Thursday 7 December  Year 6 Farewell, Engadine Bowling Club at 6.00pm. 
 
Tuesday 12 December  Year 6 presentation assembly at 10.00am. Parents are invited to the school hall. 
 
Tuesday 12 December Student talent show (students only - no parents as the hall will be full of students.) 
 
Thursday 14 December Class party day. Students are permitted to bring in food and will spend time with their 
    class participating in all sorts of exciting activities. 
 
Friday 15 December Farewell Arch. Students will be farewelled by the whole  
    school commencing at 3.15pm. Parents are invited to attend 
    the COLA for a last photo opportunity of their child in primary 
    school. Tissues are optional! 



School Security - A Community Responsibility 

Award Winners - Jennie & Eric Cole 

K-2 Carols Under the COLA 
As this year comes to a close, Kindergarten to Year 2 classes are busy 
preparing for our annual Christmas carols sing-a-long. We will be having 
one sing-a-long at 12.00pm on Wednesday 13 December 2017 under 
the Engadine West PS COLA.  
 
This year all students will sing together and you are welcome to join in. 
Students are asked to wear Christmas attire (no bare shoulders please) 
with sensible shoes. Following the sing-a-long all visitors are invited to 
stay for a ‘picnic lunch’ in COLA area. Due to allergies, we request that 
you do not share food and a reminder that we are a nut aware school. 
 
You may like to bring a rug, cushion or chair as no formal seating will be 
provided.  

The school canteen will be open as usual and lunch orders will be available on the day. Lunch orders can be 
picked up after the performance 
 
If you plan to take your child home after the sing-a-long, please sign them out with their class teacher. We hope 
you can come along and join in on the fun! 

During the school holidays please keep your eye out for any sign of vandalism or inappropriate behaviour in the 
school grounds. If you notice anything suspicious please ring the security hotline on 1300 880 021 or Sutherland  
police on 9542 0899. Your support continues to protect our valuable assets. 

Congratulations to Jennie and Eric Cole who have won the 
2017 Ultimo Principal Network Award for outstanding service 
by community members. 
 
They are key school community members in ensuring that 
Engadine West PS is an effective learning environment.  
Jennie and Eric give generously of their time to ensure that 
Engadine West PS is kept very safe, clean and tidy. 
 
Eric volunteers his service every school morning in cleaning 
the school grounds. Engadine West PS has a substantial 
amount of large trees and debris is a constant concern. Eric 
ensures that the school is kept clear of all hazards. An  
example of their exceptional dedication includes, when heavy 
winds cause an enormous amount of dangerous debris to be 
scattered all over the students' playing surfaces. Jennie and 
Eric volunteer hours of their own time to clean up even  
making the exceptional effort to be at the school on Sunday to 
ensure that the school was safe for the school community by 
9.00am Monday morning. 
 
Jennie's cleaning of the school is recognised as outstanding. 
She has received an award from Menzies for exceptional  
service. Her outstanding performance is not only in regard to 
the quality of her cleaning but her consultative and collabora-
tive style with all school community members. Jennie is open 
to advice and responds to school community needs. 

We are very fortunate to have Jennie and 
Eric’s outstanding care and support. 



COSOTP Year 4 Science and Sustainability Day 2018  
On Thursday 30th of November 2017 we went with Brodie, Anders, Kyson, Thomas, Daniel from our school and 
60 students from across our community of schools to a science and sustainability day at the Royal National 
Park Environmental Education Centre. High school students led workshops called, Totally Rubbish, Wise Water 
Wise Waste, Bush Tucker and Butterfly Gardening. We also learnt about compost, worms and what you put 
down a drain and what you don’t put down a drain. 
 
So what do you put down a drain? You can put anything in except, paint, slime, but not things like microbeads 
and hair. Why? Because that stuff can easily go down the drain. Microbeads are toxic and can kill animals and 
fish. When learning about bush tucker we were shown food from the bush you can eat. They also told us that 
you can’t just eat any type of bush food. Don’t just eat anything if you don’t know if it’s ripe or not. 
 
At Totally Rubbish we learnt about what was general waste and recycling waste. We made badges about recy-
cling and did a race who was the fastest at putting in recycling and general waste. We had five minutes to see 
how much we could get in a bucket.  
 
At Butterfly Garden we made some plants. We then put them in the garden and at the end we took them home. 
In the afternoon we went to learn about worms and compost bins and other animals that live in the compost. We 
tried to get worms in our containers. We got several worms into the container. We also got an apple in our tub. 
There were millions of worms in one big container. 
 
At the very end of the day we made a slide show of what we remembered throughout the day. Before we left we 
had a presentation where everybody that attended got an award. Then we went home. 
 
By Tiylha and Tom 

Shining Star 

Congratulations to Baylie G (6J) who recently completed 
her BP Award for girl guides. To receive this award re-
quires great strength and determination. Baylie completed 
the seven fundamental sections comprising three activities 
per section: service, guiding traditions, outdoors, world 
guiding, promise and law and patrol systems/leadership. 
Baylie’s favourite activities included abseiling, camping and 
participating in the Kirrawee Gang Show.  
  
Well done to Baylie! 

Farewell Miss Smith 

To acknowledge the fine career and retirement of Miss Joanne Smith, 
you are invited to a morning tea to be held in her honour following the 
Year 2 Presentation Assembly on Friday 8 December 2017 from 
11.00am-12.00pm. 



Day/Week Date Activity Time 

TERM 4    

Week 9    

Thursday  7 December Year 4 Presentation Assembly 10.0am 

  Year 6 Farewell at Engadine Bowling Club 6.00pm 

Friday  8 December Year 2 Presentation Assembly and farewell morning tea for Miss Smith 10.00am 

  Last day for Friday sport swimming  

  Please finalise all school payments  

Week 10    

Monday  11 December Year 5 Presentation Assembly 10.00am 

Tuesday  12 December Year 6 Presentation Assembly 10.00am 

Wednesday 13 December Years K-2 Carols under the COLA 12.00pm 

Friday  15 December Last day of school   

TERM 1 2018   

Week 1    

Monday  29 January School Development Day (staff only)  

Tuesday 30 January First day for students Years 1-6  

  Kindergarten Best Start  

Wednesday 31 January Kindergarten Best Start  

Thursday 1 February Kindergarten Best Start  

Friday 2 February First day for Kindergarten students  

Week 2    

Tuesday 6 February Harper’s student pack sale day  

Wednesday 7 February Uniform shop open 9.15am 

Week 3    

Thursday  15 February School swimming carnival at Engadine Leisure Centre  

Upcoming Events 

2018 NSW School Holidays and Term Dates 
Period Start Finish 

Term 1 Tuesday 30 January 2018 Friday 13 April 2018 

School Holidays Saturday 14 April 2018 Monday 30 April 2018 

Term 2 Tuesday 1 May 2018 Friday 6 July 2018 

School Holidays Saturday 7 July 2018 Sunday 22 July 2018 

Term 3 Tuesday 24 July 2018 Friday 28 September 2018 

School Holidays Saturday 29 September 2018 Sunday 14 October 2018 

Term 4 Monday 15 October 2018 Wednesday 19 December 2018 



2018 Student Pack Sale Day 

 

 

Tuesday  
6 February 2018 

 



Canteen News  

The canteen is closed every Tuesday 
Lunch orders must be placed by 9.00am on  
      Flexischools or 9.30am at the canteen. 
Email: ewps.canteen1@gmail.com 

Uniform Shop News 
The uniform shop is now closed for stocktake and will re-
open on Wednesday 7 February 2018 (Week 2 Term1).  
 
2018 Price Increases 
 

Prices will increase from January 2018 due to supplier 
price rises.  
 
Pop Up Sale 
 

Keep an eye out for ‘pop up’ uniform sales on the EWPS 
P&C Fundraising & Events facebook page.  
 
Good Quality Uniform Donations 
 

We accept good quality donations. You may leave them 
by the uniform shop door or at the front office. Proceeds 
from sales go to the P&C. 

Year 2 Students 
 

Reminder: Year 2 students moving into Year 3 2018  
require a gold sport polo for Friday sport.  
 
Thankyou for supporting the uniform shop throughout 
2017. Happy holidays! 
 
Rebecca Kiellor & Clare Ritchie 
Uniform Shop Coordinators 

Next opening:  Wednesday 7 February 2018  from 9.15-10.15am 

EWPS Canteen 
Week 9 Roster 

Friday  8 December 

 C Vitelli, C Milliken 
HELP NEEDED 

Week 10 Roster 

Monday 11 December     

 N Hardy, L Adams 

Wednesday 13 December 

 K Schnabel, K Dickenson,  
K Sinclair 

Thursday 14 December 

 M Healey, T Farquhar 

Friday 15 December (LAST DAY) 

 H Chappell, T Ebdon, R 
Hutchinson, N Leishman 
HELP NEEDED 

Volunteers Needed  
 

The canteen is in need of new volunteers to assist as we’re 
sadly losing 12 Year 6 mums at the end of this year as their 
children move onto high school. All training is provided. You 
will require a WWCC (Working With Children Check) and a 
sense of humour! A normal rostered day is from drop off 
until approximately 3.00pm once a month, however, if you 
are only available once a term or for a few hours in the 
morning or afternoon, please call into the canteen to see 
me. 
 
HELP NEEDED on Friday 8/12 and 15/12 
 
Thankyou to the many volunteers who have helped in the  
canteen during 2017, your support has been amazing and 
we couldn’t operate the canteen without your help. To our 
Year 6 parent volunteers, thankyou for generously donating 
your time over many years, you will be sadly missed. 
 
Wishing you a very Merry Christmas! 
 
Leanne Best 
Canteen Supervisor 
 

The canteen will be open and taking lunch orders until 
the last day of school (15 December 2017).  
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